November 15, 1944.

Lt. Forrest F. Mock,
Physical Fitness Officer,
Army Air Field,
Great Bend, Kansas.

Dear Lieutenant Mock:

Due to the immaturity of our basketball team this year we are curtailing our schedule, and as yet have scheduled no service teams. We have been attempting to get our schedule arranged first. I am sorry I can give you no more definite information at this time. However, I do thank you for asking us.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH